Library Profiles

Contents

Oxfordshire - General Overview	2
Abingdon Library	
Adderbury Library	10
Bampton Library	14
Banbury Library	
Benson Library	22
Berinsfield Library	
Bicester Library	
Blackbird Leys Library	
Botley Library	38
Burford Library	42
Carterton Library	
Charlbury Library	
Chinnor Library	54
Chipping Norton Library	57
Cowley Library	61
Deddington Library	
Didcot Library	
Eynsham Library	
Faringdon Library	
Goring Library	81
Grove Library	85
Headington Library	
Henley Library	93
Hook Norton Library	
Kennington Library	
Kidlington Library	
Littlemore Library	109
Neithrop Library	
North Leigh Library	
Old Marston Library	121
Oxford Central Library	
Sonning Common Library	
Stonesfield Library	133
Summertown Library	137
Thame Library	
Wallingford Library	145
Wantage Library	149
Watlington Library	
Wheatley Library	
Witney Library	161
Woodcote Library	165
Woodstock Library	169
Wychwood Library	. 173

1

Oxfordshire - General Overview

- In 2010-11, excluding the mobile library service, there were:
 - o 43 libraries
 - o 224266 registered users
 - o 130490 active users (58% of those registered)
 - o 3540300 visits
 - o 4158261 issues
 - An average of 32 issues per active user
- The county's population is 633034 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Oxfordshire libraries were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

Older People

- On average, 17% of people in each of the county's 136 statistical wards is over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
- 12.6% of over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010

Younger People

 On average, 17% of people in each of the county's wards is between 0-15 (OCC population estimates, 2010)

Disability

- An average 5% of people in each ward of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
- 18% of Oxfordshire library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	82%
Mobility - getting around	7%
Hearing	6%
Eyesight	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%
Other	1%
no. of respondents	8145
Survey response rate	83%

Gender

According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 64% of library users were female

Ethnicity

- An average of 7.4% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
- An average of 15% of local school children are from BME backgrounds (school census 2009)
- An average of 4.1% 1.2% of population are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (2001 census)
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Oxfordshire libraries:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the county was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religio n (%)	People not stating religio n (%)
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

- 10% of children in the county are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
- 1.7% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use the county's libraries described their employment situation as follows:

		Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
	Employed in a full-time job	25%
Economically active	Employed in a part-time job	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%
	On a government supported training programme	0%
	Sub-total %	50%
	In full-time education at school, college or university	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	31%
	Looking after the home	8%
	Doing something else	1%
	Sub-total %	50%

• It is estimated that 23% of homes in Oxfordshire lack access to a broadband Internet connection

Rural communities

- 10% of the county's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
- On the IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, the average ward scores 0.50
 - The libraries the most remote wards (those with scores above average) are as follows:

Library	Group	IMD	Rank
Wychwood	Community	1.7	7 th most remote
Charlbury	Community	1.42	20th
Burford	Community	1.41	22nd
Eynsham	Core	1.29	25th
Stonesfield	Community	1.27	26th
Watlington	Community	1.25	28th
Hook Norton	Community	1.16	31st
North Leigh	Community	1.07	33rd
Bampton	Community	1.06	34th
Goring	Community	1.06	35th
Adderbury	Community	1.02	36th
Benson	Community	0.99	37th
Chinnor	Plus	0.84	44th

Sexual orientation

The 2001 census counted the number of people living in a same-sex couple. The data is only recorded at the district level so ward-by-ward comparisons cannot be made.

District	Count	As % of all over 16s in households (n=465230)
Cherwell District	202	0.2
Oxford City District	278	0.28
South Oxfordshire District	148	0.15
Vale of White Horse		
District	154	0.17
West Oxfordshire District	108	0.15
Total	890	0.19%

Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Abingdon Library

The Charter, Abingdon OX14 3LY

Key information about Abingdon library:

• Open 51.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	9.00am -	Closed
1.00pm	7.00pm	1.00pm	7.00pm	5.00pm	4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - o Photocopier
 - o Fax
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 16587 registered users
 - o 9853 active users (59% of those registered)
 - o 368200 visits
 - o 290909 issues
 - An average of 29 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Abingdon Library is located in the Abingdon Abbey and Barton Ward, Vale of White Horse
- Population 5583 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Abingdon library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Abingdon	9%	15%	3%	2%	58%	12%	1%	9853
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 11% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- 19.7% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 13th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 14% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **just below** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 20% of Abingdon library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is just above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Abingdon	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	81%	82%
Mobility - getting around	7%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	6%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	375	8145
Survey response rate	81%	83%

Sex

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 68% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 7.3% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Just below the county average of 7.4%
- 15% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)

- The same as the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 3.3% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Abingdon library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Abingdon	97%	0%	1%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Abingdon	70.6	0.2	0.2	0.2	0.7	0.0	0.4	20.4	7.2
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of people declaring a religious belief

- 14% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 28th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- 1.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 32nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Abingdon library described their employment situation as follows:

			Oxfordshire Weighted
		Abingdon	total
	Employed in a full-time job	20%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	19%	16%
Economically	Self-employed full or part-time		8%
active	On a government supported training programme	5%	0%
	Sub-total %	44%	50%
	no. of cases	177	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	0%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	39%	31%
	Looking after the home	12%	8%
	Doing something else	0%	1%
	Sub-total %	56%	50%
	no. of cases	226	4,763
	Total no. of cases	443	9,945
	Survey response rate	87%	86%

- It is estimated that 20% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

Rural communities

- 14% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 34th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.19
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Adderbury Library

Church House, High Street, Adderbury OX17 3LS

Key information about Adderbury library:

• Open 18.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Closed	10.00am - 12.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	10.00am - 12.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
	3.00pm -		6.00pm -	2.00pm -		
	7.00pm		7.00pm	5pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Computers and internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 972 registered users
 - o 647 active users (67% of those registered)
 - o 12100 visits
 - o 35089 issues
 - An average of 54 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Adderbury Library is located in the Adderbury ward, Cherwell district
- Population 2787 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Adderbury library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Adderbury	16%	22%	2%	3%	44%	11%	1%	647
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 23% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population forecasts, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 14% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010

- This is above the Oxfordshire average of 13% in March 2010
- Volunteers provide the Home Library service in the community

Younger People

- 16% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is just below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 7% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 17% of Adderbury library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o This **is just below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - The responses were as follows:

	Adderbury	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	83%	82%
Mobility - getting around	7%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	4%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	1%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	109	8145
Survey response rate	84%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 74% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7%
- 6% of local school children are from black, or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.2% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4%

• The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Adderbury library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Adderbury	99%	0%	1%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Adderbury	80.4	0.2	0.2	0.2	0.4	0.0	0.2	11.1	7.5
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

o Adderbury ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions.

- 7% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 0.7% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Adderbury library described their employment situation as follows:

		Adderbury	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
	Employed in a full-time job	17%	25%
Economically	Employed in a part-time job	26%	16%
active	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	50%	50%
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	3%	4%
Economically inactive	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
macuve	Wholly retired from work	38%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	50%	50%

- It is estimated that 24% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 21st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library

Rural communities

- 5% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.02
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50%
- It is estimated that 24% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 44th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 26th largest for a ward containing a library

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Bampton Library

Old Grammar School, Church View, Bampton OX18 2NE

Key information about Bampton library:

• Open 12.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	10.00am - 12.30pm	2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	10.00am - 12.30pm	Closed
5.30pm 7.00pm						

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 729 registered users
 - o 509 active users (70% of those registered)
 - o 10050 visits
 - o 15952 issues
 - An average of 31 issues per active user, just below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Bampton Library is located in Bampton and Clanfield ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 3714 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Bampton library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Bampton	10%	16%	4%	2%	48%	20%	1%	509
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 21% of the ward's population are over 65 (GLA estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 16th largest for a ward containing a library

- 12% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

Younger People

- 16% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This just below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 6% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is **just above** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 29% of Bampton library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Bampton	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	71%	82%
Mobility - getting around	17%	7%
Hearing	7%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	2%	1%
no. of respondents	42	8145
Survey response rate	91%	83%

Gender

- 79% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 1.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 6% of local school children are black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%

- 0.3% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Bampton library:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Bampton	98%	0%	0%	2%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Bampton	80.0	0.0	0.0	0.2	0.1	0.0	0.4	13.6	5.8
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

o Bampton ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions.

- 8% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.6% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - The same as the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Bampton library described their employment situation as follows:

		Bampton	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	10%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	21%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time		8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	31%	50%
	no. of cases	13	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work		4%
Facamically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
Economically inactive	Wholly retired from work	57%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	69%	50%
	no. of cases	29	4,763
	Total no. of cases	46	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 27% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Above** the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 21st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library

Rural communities

- 7% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.06
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50%
- It is estimated that 27% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 21st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Banbury Library

Marlborough Road, Banbury OX16 5DB

Key information about Banbury library:

• Open 52.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	Closed
1.00pm	7.00pm	8.00pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 13763 registered users
 - o 7365 active users (54% of those registered)
 - 200550 visits
 - o 218298 issues
 - An average of 30 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Banbury Library is located in the Banbury Grimsbury and Castle Ward, Cherwell
- Population 10415 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Banbury library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Banbury	8%	13%	3%	3%	62%	10%	1%	7365
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 11% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 23.3% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010

- o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 4th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- The library provides deposit collections for local day centres

Younger People

- 19% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 38th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 7% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 13th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- 20% of Banbury library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Banbury	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	80%	82%
Mobility - getting around	8%	7%
Hearing	7%	6%
Eyesight	6%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	366	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 62% of library users were female
 - This is **below** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 29.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 9th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 37% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 18th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- 10.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 18th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Banbury library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Banbury	92%	1%	5%	1%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Banbury	65.1	0.4	0.3	0.1	6.7	1.0	0.4	18.6	7.5
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **above** average proportions of Muslims and Sikhs

- 20% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 17th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- 3.8% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%

- This places the ward as having the 9th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Banbury library described their employment situation as follows:

		Banbury	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	26%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	15%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	0%	0%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	191	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	4%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	6%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	31%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	201	4,763
	Total no. of cases	424	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 25% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 37th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 23rd largest for a ward containing a library

Rural communities

- 20% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 18th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.06
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Benson Library

Castle Square, Benson, Wallingford OX10 6SD

Key information about Benson library:

• Open 25 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 6.00pm	9.00am - 12.30pm	Closed	2.00pm - 7.00pm	9.00am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed
	2.00pm - 5.00pm			2.00pm - 5.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 2067 registered users
 - o 1329 active users (64% of those registered)
 - o 17950 visits
 - o 51807 issues
 - An average of 39 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Benson Library is located in Benson ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5866 (2010 estimates)

Age

• According to library data, the ages of active users of Benson library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Benson	14%	22%	4%	2%	45%	13%	1%	1329
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 15% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population forecasts, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 9.8% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010

This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

Younger People

- 24% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 8th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 16% of Benson library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Benson	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	85%	82%
Mobility - getting around	9%	7%
Hearing	8%	6%
Eyesight	2%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	1%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	130	8145
Survey response rate	80%	83%

Gender

- 74% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 0.7% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 6% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%

- 1% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Benson library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Benson	97%	1%	0%	3%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0.35%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Benson	79.5	0.1	0	0.2	0	0	0.2	15	5.08
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Benson ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions.

- 5% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Benson library described their employment situation as follows:

		Benson	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	19%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	20%	16%
Faanamiaally	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	71	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	1%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	38%	31%
	Looking after the home	9%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	77	4,763
	Total no. of cases	158	9,945
_	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 16% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

Rural communities

- 4% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.99
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50%
- It is estimated that 16% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Below the average for the county of 23%

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Berinsfield Library

Green Furlong, Berinsfield OX10 7NR

Key information about Berinsfield library:

• Open 25 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Closed	10.00am - 12.30pm	10.00am - 12.30pm	2.00pm - 5.30pm	10.00am - 12.30pm	10.00am - 12.30pm	Closed
	2.00pm - 7.00pm	2.00pm - 5.30pm		2.00pm - 5.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 1161 registered users
 - o 643 active users (55% of those registered)
 - o 13700 visits
 - 27692 issues
 - An average of 43 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Berinsfield Library is located in the Berinsfield Ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5629 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Berinsfield library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Berinsfield	12%	26%	5%	3%	43%	10%	2%	643
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 19% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 54th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 24th largest for a ward containing a library
- 11.7% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

Younger People

- 18% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 53rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 6% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 16th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- 23% of Berinsfield library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Berinsfield	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	77%	82%
Mobility - getting around	9%	7%
Hearing	14%	6%
Eyesight	9%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	74	8145
Survey response rate	71%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 76% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 3.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 8% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)

- Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.2% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Berinsfield library:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Berinsfield	93%	1%	3%	2%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Berinsfield	76.6	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.3	0.1	0.1	16.6	5.9
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

- 14% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 27th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.7% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 14th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Berinsfield library described their employment situation as follows:

		Berinsfield	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	28%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	21%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	7%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	56%	50%
	no. of cases	48	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	3%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	29%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	44%	50%
	no. of cases	38	4,763
	Total no. of cases	98	9,945
	Survey response rate	83%	86%

- It is estimated that 25% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Above** the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 36th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 22nd largest for a ward containing a library

Rural communities

- 11% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 46th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 19th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.34
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Bicester Library

Old Place Yard, Bicester OX26 6AU

Key information about Bicester library:

• Open 51 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30pm -	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.00am -	Closed
7.00pm	5.00pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	5.00pm	4.30pm	Ciosea

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 11657 registered users
 - o 6488 active users (54% of those registered)
 - 136750 visits
 - o 214406 issues
 - An average of 33 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Bicester Library is located in the Bicester Town Ward, Cherwell
- Population 4937 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Bicester library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Bicester	11%	19%	4%	3%	53%	10%	0%	6488
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 21% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 25th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library

- 19.3% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 14th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- The local nursing home regularly visits the library

Younger People

- 11% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 6% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 14th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- 20% of Bicester library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Bicester	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	80%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	5%	6%
Eyesight	6%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	2%	1%
no. of respondents	359	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 63% of library users were female
 - This is just below the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 9.1% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 33rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library
- 18% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.8% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Bicester library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Bicester	96%	1%	1%	2%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Bicester	74.7	0.3	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.0	0.2	16.2	8.2
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

- 14% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 24th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- 1.8% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 41st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Bicester library described their employment situation as follows:

		Bicester	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	30%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	20%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	5%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	210	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	29%	31%
	Looking after the home	7%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	172	4,763
	Total no. of cases	404	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 32% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 4th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library

Rural communities

- 24% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 12th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.44
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Blackbird Leys Library

Blackbird Leys Road, Blackbird Leys OX4 6HT

Key information about Blackbird Leys library:

• Open 25.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.00am - 12.00pm	9.00am - 12.00pm	9.00am - 12.00pm	9.00am - 12.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed
1.30pm - 5.00pm		1.30pm - 5.00pm	1.30pm - 5.00pm			

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 2326 registered users
 - o 1242 active users (53% of those registered)
 - o 20250 visits
 - o 33070 issues
 - An average of 27 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Blackbird Leys Library is located in the Northfield Brook Ward, Oxford
- Population 6548 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Blackbird Leys library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Blackbird Leys	12%	24%	6%	3%	49%	4%	2%	1242
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 8% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 28.5% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 2nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 28% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 2nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular class visits for children

Disability

- 12% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- 31% of Blackbird Leys library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Blackbird Leys	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	69%	82%
Mobility - getting around	12%	7%
Hearing	13%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	6%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other		1%
no. of respondents	67	8145
Survey response rate	83%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 69% of library users were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

• 13.3% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)

- This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the 25th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- 36% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 20th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- 13% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 13th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Blackbird Leys library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Blackbird Leys	77%	5%	1%	14%	3%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Blackbird Leys	61.6	0.2	0.1	0.2	2.9	0.1	0.3	22.6	12.1
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 The ward has **below** average proportions of people declaring a religious belief and **above** average proportions of Muslims

- 35% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 3rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 5.5% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%

- This places the ward as having the 2nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Blackbird Leys library described their employment situation as follows:

		Blackbird Leys	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	17%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	19%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	13%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	34	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	4%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	7%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	6%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	26%	31%
	Looking after the home	9%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	36	4,763
	Total no. of cases	79	9,945
	Survey response rate	86%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 18th largest for a ward containing a library

- 13% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 13th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.13
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Botley Library

Elms Court, Botley OX2 9LP

Key information about Botley library:

• Open 37 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am -	9.30am -	Closed	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	Closed
5.30pm	5.30pm	Ciosea	5.30pm	7.00pm	1.00pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 3269 registered users
 - 2125 active users (65% of those registered)
 - o 85300 visits
 - 80807 issues
 - An average of 38 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Botley Library is located in the North Hinksey and Wytham Ward, Vale of White Horse
- Population 4603 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Botley library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Botley	6%	16%	4%	2%	59%	12%	1%	2125
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 19% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 52nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 23rd largest for a ward containing a library

- 13.5% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 47th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15th largest for a ward containing a library
- The WRVS deliver the Home Library Service to the housebound

- 13% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular class visits and 'Rhyme times' for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 31% of Botley library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Botley	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	84%	82%
Mobility - getting around	9%	7%
Hearing	4%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other		1%
no. of respondents	214	8145
Survey response rate	80%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 66% of library users were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 11% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%

- This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- 24% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 27th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- 4.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 30th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Botley library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Botley	95%	2%	2%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Botley	70.3	0.5	0.4	0.6	1.6	0.1	0.4	18.1	8.1
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of people declaring a religious belief

Deprivation

- 8% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.5% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Botley library described their employment situation as follows:

		Botley	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	26%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	16%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	113	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	3%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	31%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else	3%	1%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	116	4,763
	Total no. of cases	252	9,945
	Survey response rate	86%	86%

- It is estimated that 24% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%

- 13% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 39th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.44
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Burford Library

86A High Street, Burford OX18 4QF

Key information about Burford library:

• Open 18 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Closed	1.00pm -	Closed	10.00am-	10.00am-	9.30am -	Cloood
	5.00pm		1.00pm	1.00pm	1.00pm	Closed
	6.00pm -			2.00pm -		
	7.00pm			5.30pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and Magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computers and internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1021 registered users
 - o 619 active users (60% of those registered)
 - o 10400 visits
 - o 17110 issues
 - An average of 28 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Burford Library is located in Burford ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 1909 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Burford library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Burford	7%	10%	2%	1%	51%	15%	16%	619
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 28% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library

- 10.5% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 8% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This **is below** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 16% of Burford library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Burford	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	84%	82%
Mobility - getting around	7%	7%
Hearing	9%	6%
Eyesight	7%	4%
Using hands / fingers	0%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	0%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	43	8145
Survey response rate	83%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 82% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 11.2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Above the county average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the 29th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- 13% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%

- 2.5% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Burford library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Burford	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Burford	79.1	0.3	0.2	0.6	0.2	0.0	0.5	13.4	5.9
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 Burford ward has an above average proportion of Jewish residents, and those following other religions.

Deprivation

- 8% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 0.6% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Burford library described their employment situation as follows:

		Burford	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
	Employed in a full-time job	21%	25%
Economically	Employed in a part- time job	11%	16%
active	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	40%	50%
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
Economically inactive	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
mactive	Wholly retired from work	43%	31%
	Looking after the home	15%	8%
	Doing something else	0	1%
	Sub-total %	60%	50%

- 10% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - The same as the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.41
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50%
- It is estimated that 29% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Above** the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 12th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Carterton Library

6 Alvescot Road, Carterton OX18 3JH

Key information about Carterton library:

• Open 37 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	day Wednesday Thursday		Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am -	9.30am -	Classed	9.30am -	10.00am -	9.30am -	Closed
5.00pm	7.00pm	Closed	5.00pm	7.00pm	1.00pm	Ciosea

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 5677 registered users
 - o 3145 active users (55% of those registered)
 - o 100700 visits
 - 92085 issues
 - An average of 29 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Carterton Library is located in the Carterton North West Ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 4643 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Carterton library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Carterton	11%	19%	4%	2%	53%	10%	0%	3145
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 14% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 10.3% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 22% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 15th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular class visits and 'Rhyme times' for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is equal to the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 20% of Carterton library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Carterton	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	80%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	5%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	5%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	299	8145
Survey response rate	88%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 64% of library users were female
 - This is equal to the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 2.6% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.8% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%

 The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Carterton library:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Carterton	97%	1%	2%	1%	
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Carterton	78.4	0.1	0.2	0.1	0.4	0.0	0.2	15.8	4.9
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

Deprivation

- 8% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 1.3% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Carterton library described their employment situation as follows:

		Carterton	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	27%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	20%	16%
Economically active	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
	On a government supported training programme	0%	0%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	171	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	5%	4%
	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
Economically inactive	Wholly retired from work	27%	31%
inactive	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	139	4,763
	Total no. of cases	334	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 22% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Below the average for the county of 23%

- 8% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.18
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Charlbury Library

Corner House, Market Street, Charlbury OX7 3PN

Key information about Charlbury library:

• Open 18 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am - 12.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 12.00pm	9.30am - 12.00pm	Closed
2.00pm - 5.00pm		5.30pm - 7.00pm		2.00pm - 5.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1029 registered users
 - o 619 active users (63% of those registered)
 - o 13450 visits
 - o 21219 issues
 - An average of 339 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Charlbury Library is located in Charlbury and Finstock ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 3822 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Charlbury library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Charlbury	6%	16%	3%	2%	50%	22%	1%	652
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 20% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 41st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 21st largest for a ward containing a library
- 8.9% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

• 13% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 11% of Charlbury library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Charlbury	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	89%	82%
Mobility - getting around	3%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	0%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	1%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	71	8145
Survey response rate	79.78%	82.67%

Gender

- 81% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 1.2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 0.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Charlbury library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Charlbury	95%	0%	4%	0%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)	
Charlbury	71.8	0.2	0.1	0.3	0.1	0.0	0.4	18.6	8.5	
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3	

 Charlbury ward has an above average proportion of residents declaring no religion.

Deprivation

- 9% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Just below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.4% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Charlbury library described their employment situation as follows:

		Charlbury	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	16%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	20%	16%
Economically active	Self-employed full or part-time	11%	8%
	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	38	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work	1%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	42%	31%
	Looking after the home	5%	8%
	Doing something else	3%	1%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	41	4,763
	Total no. of cases	87	9,945
<u> </u>	Survey response rate	89%	86%

• It is estimated that 27% of the ward's households lack broadband

- Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 23rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library

- 7% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.42
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50%

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Chinnor Library

Station Road, Chinnor, OX39 4PU

Key information about Chinnor library:

• Open 25 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed	9.30am - 12.30pm	2.00pm - 7.00pm	2.00pm - 5.30pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
2.00pm - 5.30pm		2.00pm - 5.30pm				

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 2415 registered users
 - 1469 active users (61% of those registered)
 - o 16450 visits
 - o 45420 issues
 - An average of 31 issues per active user, just below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Chinnor Library is located in the Chinnor Ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5866 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Chinnor library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Chinnor	9%	21%	4%	2%	41%	14%	10%	1469
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

Older People

- 17% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **the same** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 6.8% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

Younger People

- 18% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is just above the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is just below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 17% of Chinnor library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is just below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Chinnor	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	83%	82%
Mobility - getting around	5%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	6%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	0%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	199	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 74% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 1.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 6% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.7% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Chinnor libraries:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Chinnor	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Chinnor	77.1	0.2	0.1	0.2	0.1	0.1	0.3	15.9	6.1
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Chinnor has an above average proportion of Christians

Deprivation

- 6% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.1% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just below the county rate of 1.6%
- It is estimated that 22% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

Rural communities

- 3% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.84
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Chipping Norton Library

Goddards Lane, Chipping Norton OX7 5NP

Key information about Chipping Norton library:

• Open 37 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	Closed	9.30am -	9.30am -	Closed
5.00pm	4.00pm	4.00pm	Ciosea	7.00pm	4.00pm	Ciosea

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign Language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 3600 registered users
 - 2228 active users (62% of those registered)
 - o 62200 visits
 - 73100 issues
 - An average of 33 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Chipping Norton Library is located in the Chipping Norton Ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 6594 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Chipping Norton library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Chipping Norton	10%	15%	5%	2%	58%	11%	1%	2228
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 20% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **above** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 40th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 20th largest for a ward containing a library

- 18% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 22nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- Deposit collections are provided for local day centres

- 19% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 43rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' for children

Disability

- 6% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 27th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- 18% of Chipping Norton library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Chipping Norton	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	82%	82%
Mobility - getting around	8%	7%
Hearing	7%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	228	8145
Survey response rate	84%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 73% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 4.1% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 7% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.8% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Chipping Norton library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Chipping Norton	97%	0%	1%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Chipping Norton	75.0	0.1	0.1	0.1	0.5	0.0	0.3	16.5	7.5
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

Deprivation

- 10% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - The same as the average for the county of 10%
- 1.2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Chipping Norton library described their employment situation as follows:

		Chipping Norton	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	20%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	15%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	13%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	115	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	3%	4%
Economically inactive	Permanently sick / disabled	3%	2%
Local of modify madrive	Wholly retired from work	38%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	125	4,763
	Total no. of cases	267	9,945
	Survey response rate	88%	86%

- It is estimated that 29% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 11th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library

- 13% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 38th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.05
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Cowley Library

Temple Road, Oxford OX4 2EZ

Key information about Cowley library:

• Open 43.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	Closed	9.15am -	9.00am -	Closed
5.30pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	Ciosea	5.30pm	4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign Language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - o Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 9225 registered users
 - o 5343 active users (58% of those registered)
 - 213300 visits
 - o 203545 issues
 - An average of 38 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Cowley Library is located in the Cowley Marsh Ward, Oxford
- Population 5943 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Cowley library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Cowley	10%	21%	4%	4%	56%	5%	1%	5343
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 8% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 15.1% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- This places the ward as having the 35th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- Deposit collections are provided for local home for the elderly

- 12% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 18% of Cowley library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Cowley	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	82%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	4%	6%
Eyesight	7%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	6%	3%
Other		1%
no. of respondents	272	8145
Survey response rate	84%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 61% of library users were female
 - This is **below** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 50.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library

- 67% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 2nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- 20.20% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Cowley library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Cowley	78%	4%	13%	3%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Cowley	53.4	0.6	0.9	0.6	10.2	0.3	0.3	24.4	9.4
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **above** average proportions of people of minority religions or of no religious belief

Deprivation

- 35% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 3rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 12th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Cowley library described their employment situation as follows:

		Cowley	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	32%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	16%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	57%	50%
	no. of cases	161	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	6%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	7%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	18%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	43%	50%
	no. of cases	120	4,763
	Total no. of cases	312	9,945
	Survey response rate	87%	86%

- It is estimated that 18% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

- 27% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 7th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.08
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Deddington Library

The Old Court House, Horse Fair, Deddington OX15 0SH

Key information about Deddington library:

• Open 16 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 1.00pm	2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
5.30pm - 7.00pm			5.30pm - 7.00pm			

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1232 registered users
 - o 775 active users (63% of those registered)
 - o 10850 visits
 - o 34676 issues
 - An average of 45 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Deddington Library is located in Deddington ward, Cherwell
- Population 2469 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Deddington library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Deddington	9%	25%	3%	2%	49%	11%	1%	775
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 25% of the ward's population are over 65 (GLA estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 5th largest proportion across the county's 136 wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library

- 9% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

• 21% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 20% of Deddington library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Deddington	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	81%	82%
Mobility - getting around	5%	7%
Hearing	7%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	83	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- 7% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 1.2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 3% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the county average of 4.1%

• The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Deddington library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Deddington	98%	0%	1%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Deddington	78.9	0.2	0.0	0.2	0.2	0.1	0.3	14.2	6.0
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

o Deddington ward has an **above average** proportion of Christians.

Deprivation

- 4% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 1.2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Deddington library described their employment situation as follows:

		Deddington	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	24%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	22%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	56%	50%
	no. of cases	48	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	1%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	31%	31%
	Looking after the home	9%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	44%	50%
	no. of cases	38	4,763
	Total no. of cases	96	9,945
	Survey response rate	88%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 33rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 20th largest for a ward containing a library

- 6% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.43
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50%

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Didcot Library

197 Broadway, Didcot OX11 8RU

Key information about Didcot library:

• Open 50.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
1.00pm -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	Closed
7.00pm	7.00pm	5.30pm	5.30pm	7.00pm	4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign Language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 11567 registered users
 - o 6641 active users (57% of those registered)
 - o 159050 visits
 - o 231245 issues
 - An average of 34 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Didcot Library is located in the Didcot Park Ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5434 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Didcot library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Didcot	10%	21%	4%	3%	53%	8%	0%	6641
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 20% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 42nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 22nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 15.70% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 29th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs a book group for the local day care centre

- 17% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' for children

Disability

- 7% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 10th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- 18% of Didcot library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Didcot	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	82%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	4%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	346	8145
Survey response rate	81%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 72% of library users were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 4.9% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Didcot library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Didcot	97%	1%	2%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Didcot	76.9	0.1	0.3	0.0	0.6	0.0	0.1	15.2	6.9
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of people of minority religions

Deprivation

- 11% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 39th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15th largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.5% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 17th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Didcot library described their employment situation as follows:

		Didcot	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	29%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	19%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	4%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	196	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	5%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	30%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	181	4,763
	Total no. of cases	415	9,945
	Survey response rate	88%	86%

- It is estimated that 31% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 6th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library

- 13% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 36th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.54
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Eynsham Library

30 Mill Street, Eynsham OX29 4JS

Key information about Eynsham library:

• Open 24 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Closed	9.30am - 1.00pm	1.00pm - 5.00pm	1.00pm - 5.00pm	1.00pm - 7.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
	2.00pm - 5.00pm					

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign Language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 1982 registered users
 - o 1279 active users (65% of those registered)
 - o 27350 visits
 - o 43759 issues
 - An average of 34 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Eynsham Library is located in the Eynsham and Cassington Ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 5434 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Eynsham library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Eynsham	10%	16%	5%	3%	53%	13%	1%	1279
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 22% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 18th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- 11.3% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
- The library offers regular sessions offering advice on energy and heating

- 13% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 18% of Eynsham library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Eynsham	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	82%	82%
Mobility - getting around	8%	7%
Hearing	5%	6%
Eyesight	7%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	159	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 73% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%

- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.7% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Eynsham library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Eynsham	97%	2%	1%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Eynsham	74.8	0.3	0.2	0.2	0.2	0.1	0.4	17.6	6.4
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of people of minority religions

- 7% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 1.3% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Eynsham library described their employment situation as follows:

		Eynsham	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	26%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	18%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	6%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	88	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	3%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
Economically inactive	Wholly retired from work	35%	31%
	Looking after the home	7%	8%
	Doing something else	2%	1%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	85	4,763
	Total no. of cases	183	9,945
	Survey response rate	93%	86%

- It is estimated that 27% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 6th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library

- 13% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 17th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.29
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Faringdon Library

The Elms, Gloucester Street, Faringdon SN7 7HY

Key information about Faringdon library:

• Open 25 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm – 5.30pm	10.00am – 1.00pm	2.00pm – 5.30pm	Closed	10.00am – 1.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
	2.00pm – 5.30pm			2.00pm – 7.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 2956 registered users
 - 1667 active users (56% of those registered)
 - o 41900 visits
 - o 51300 issues
 - An average of 31 issues per active user, just below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Faringdon Library is located in the Faringdon and the Coxwells Ward, Vale of White Horse
- Population 7635 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Faringdon library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Faringdon	12%	18%	4%	3%	53%	11%	1%	1667
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 17% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 14% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- This places the ward as having the 42nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library regularly hosts meetings of the University of the Third Age

- 21% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 27th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 20% of Faringdon library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is just above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Faringdon	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	80%	82%
Mobility - getting around	5%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	0%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	2%	1%
no. of respondents	172	8145
Survey response rate	84%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 75% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 3.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%

- 7% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Faringdon library:

	White	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Faringdon	97%	1%	2%	0%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Faringdon	73.9	0.2	0.1	0.1	0.2	0.1	0.1	17.5	8.0
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

o Faringdon has a **slightly-above** average proportion of Christians

- 13% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
- 2.3% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Faringdon library described their employment situation as follows:

			Oxfordshire Weighted
		Faringdon	total
	Employed in a full-time job	23%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	16%	16%
Economically	Self-employed full or part-time	5%	8%
active	On a government supported		
active	training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	44%	50%
	no. of cases	81	4,377
	In full-time education at school,		
	college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for		
	work	3%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	35%	31%
	Looking after the home	14%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	56%	50%
	no. of cases	104	4,763
	Total no. of cases	199	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 30th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library

- 10% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - The same as the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.45
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Goring Library

Station Road, Goring-On-Thames RG8 9HA

Key information about Goring library:

• Open 26.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed	9.30am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
	2.00pm - 7.00pm		2.00pm - 5.00pm	2.00pm - 5.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 2396 registered users
 - o 1565 active users (65% of those registered)
 - o 42700 visits
 - o 50457 issues
 - An average of 32 issues per active user, the same as the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Goring Library is located in Goring ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5363 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Goring library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Goring	9%	16%	4%	2%	48%	19%	1%	1565
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 27% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 2nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 11.2% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 19% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 20% of Goring library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Goring	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	80%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	8%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	260	8145
Survey response rate	84%	83%

Gender

- 63% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is just below the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 1% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - o **Below** the county average of 7.4%
- 11% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)

- Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.8% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Goring library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Goring	99%	0%	1%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Goring	76.3	0.3	0.2	0.2	0.2	0.1	0.3	16.4	6.3
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Goring has an above average proportion of Christians.

- 4% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 0.7% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Goring library described their employment situation as follows:

		Goring	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	16%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	15%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	40%	50%
	no. of cases	108	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	0%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	1%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	49%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	60%	50%
	no. of cases	162	4,763
	Total no. of cases	298	9,945
	Survey response rate	87%	86%

- It is estimated that 23% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **The same as** the average for the county of 23%

- 6% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.06
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Grove Library

Millbrook Grove, Wantage OX12 7LB

Key information about Grove library:

• Open 22 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm – 7.00pm	10.00am – 12.30pm	Closed	10.00am – 12.30pm	2.00pm – 5.00pm	9.30am – 12.30 pm	Closed
	2.00pm – 5.00pm		2.00pm – 5.00pm			

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1261 registered users
 - o 763 active users (61% of those registered)
 - o 21350 visits
 - o 27510 issues
 - An average of 32 issues per active user, the same as the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Grove Library is located in Grove ward, Vale of White Horse
- Population 7531 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Grove library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Grove	12%	24%	4%	2%	41%	15%	2%	763
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 15% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 8.5% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 22% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 17th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 13% of Grove library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Grove	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	87%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	3%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	1%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	126	8145
Survey response rate	75%	83%

Gender

- 77% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 2.4% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 6% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%

• The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Grove library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Grove	98%	0%	1%	0%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86.02%	0.95%	2.14%	1.21%	0.35%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Grove	77.4	0.2	0.0	0.1	0.0	0.1	0.2	15.1	7.0
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

o Grove ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions.

- 9% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.5% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Grove library described their employment situation as follows:

		Grove	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	14%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	24%	16%
Economically	Self-employed full or part-time	4%	8%
active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	42%	50%
	no. of cases	65	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	1%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	42%	31%
	Looking after the home	13%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	58%	50%
	no. of cases	88	4,763
	Total no. of cases	164	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 24% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Just above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 49th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 28th largest for a ward containing a library

- 6% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.04
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Headington Library

Bury Knowle Park, North Place, Headington OX3 9HY

Key information about Headington library:

• Open 42.25 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	9.15am -	9.00am -	Closed
1.00pm	7.00pm	1.00pm	7.00pm	5.00pm	4.30pm	Cioseu

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 6237 registered users
 - o 3581 active users (57% of those registered)
 - o 156850 visits
 - o 137340 issues
 - An average of 38 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Headington Library is located in Headington Ward, Oxford
 - Population 5964 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Headington library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Headington	12%	20%	4%	3%	55%	5%	0%	3581
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 15% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 20.6% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 8th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 13% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 14% of Headington library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Headington	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	86%	82%
Mobility - getting around	3%	7%
Hearing	5%	6%
Eyesight	2%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	2%	1%
no. of respondents	316	8145
Survey response rate	81%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 64% of library users were female
 - This is the same as the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 18.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the 21st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- 32% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)

- Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 22nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- 9.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 20th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Headington library:

	White	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Headington	86%	1%	8%	4%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Headington	63.8	1.0	1.1	0.9	1.8	0.1	0.5	21.9	8.9
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 The ward has above average proportions of people of minority religions or of none

- 7% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Headington library described their employment situation as follows:

		Headington	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	26%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	19%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	10%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	194	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	7%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	7%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	22%	31%
	Looking after the home	7%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	156	4,763
	Total no. of cases	375	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

- It is estimated that 21% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

- 9.9% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Just below the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.37
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Henley Library

Ravenscroft Road, Henley-on-Thames RG9 2DH

Key information about Henley library:

• Open 50.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	Closed
8.00pm	5.30pm	1.00pm	5.30pm	8.00pm	4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - o Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies centre
 - Photocopier
 - o Fax
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 9094 registered users
 - 5290 active users (58% of those registered)
 - o 141750 visits
 - o 160008 issues
 - An average of 30 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Henley Library is located in Henley North Ward, South Oxfordshire
 - Population 5149 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Henley library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Henley	9%	15%	3%	2%	53%	18%	1%	5290
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 27% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 3rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- 13.4% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 49th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 18th largest for a ward containing a library

- 14% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **the same as** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 14% of Henley library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Henley	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	88%	82%
Mobility - getting around	4%	7%
Hearing	4%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	0%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	384	8145
Survey response rate	82%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 70% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

 11.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)

- This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the 27th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- 18% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 29th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Henley library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Henley	96%	2%	2%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Henley	75.5	0.2	0.2	0.3	0.8	0.0	0.3	15.6	7.1
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **above** average proportions of Christians.

- 10% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Equal to the average for the county of 10%
- 2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Henley library described their employment situation as follows:

			Oxfordshire Weighted
		Henley	total
	Employed in a full-time job	21%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	17%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	10%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	0%	0%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	199	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	35%	31%
	Looking after the home	9%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	218	4,763
	Total no. of cases	457	9,945
	Survey response rate	89%	86%

- It is estimated that 29% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library

- 15% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 29th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.09
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Hook Norton Library

High Street, Hook Norton OX15 5NH

Key information about Hook Norton library:

• Open 14 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed
6.00pm - 7.00pm				6.00pm - 7.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 891 registered users
 - o 590 active users (66% of those registered)
 - o 11950 visits
 - o 21915 issues
 - An average of 37 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Hook Norton Library is located in Hook Norton ward, Cherwell
- Population 5866 (2010 estimates)

Age

• According to library data, the ages of active users of Hook Norton library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Hook Norton	12%	24%	5%	2%	44%	12%	1%	1565
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 20% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 39th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 19th largest for a ward containing a library
- 9.2% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
- Volunteers deliver books to a local day centre

- 20% of the population were between 0-15 in 20103
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 35th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 17 % of Hook Norton library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is just above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Hook Norton	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	83%	82%
Mobility - getting around	5%	7%
Hearing	5%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	4%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	1%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	75	8145
Survey response rate	86%	83%

Gender

- 74% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 0% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 3% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Hook Norton library:

	All White Groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Hook Norton	97%	1%	1%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Hook Norton	78.3	0.3	0.0	0.1	0.2	0.0	0.2	14.1	6.8
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Hook Norton has an above average proportion of Christians.

- 7% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 0.8% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Hook Norton library described their employment situation as follows:

		Hook Norton	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	19%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	14%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	18%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	40	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	34%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	39	4,763
	Total no. of cases	87	9,945
	Survey response rate	91%	86%

- It is estimated that 21% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

- 5% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.16
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Kennington Library

The Village Centre, Kennington Road, Kennington OX1 5PG

Key information about Kennington library:

• Open 14 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm -	Closed	10.00am -	Closed	2.00pm -	10.00am -	Closed
5.30pm	Ciosea	12.30pm	Ciosea	7.00pm	1.00pm	Ciosed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 1100 registered users
 - o 746 active users (68% of those registered)
 - o 11100 visits
 - o 28401 issues
 - An average of 38 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Kennington Library is located in Kennington and South Hinksey ward, Vale of White Horse
- Population 4371 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Kennington library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Kennington	13%	18%	3%	3%	47%	15%	1%	746
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 24% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 7th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- 11% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 17% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 19% of Kennington library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is just above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Kennington	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	81%	82%
Mobility - getting around	13%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	6%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	108	8145
Survey response rate	87%	83%

Gender

- 70% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 4% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 16% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Just above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 34th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library

- 3.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Kennington library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Kennington	93%	0%	5%	3%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Kennington	77.0	0.3	0.4	0.1	1.0	0.0	0.3	13.5	7.4
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 Kennington has an above average proportion of Christians, and Hindus.

- 9% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Just below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 35th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Kennington library described their employment situation as follows:

		Kennington	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	23%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	13%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	13%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	55	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	3%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work		4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	39%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	57	4,763
	Total no. of cases	120	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

- It is estimated that 28% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 14th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library

- 9% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Just below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.14
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Kidlington Library

Ron Groves House, 23 Oxford Road, Kidlington OX5 2BP

Key information about Kidlington library:

• Open 44.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday	
9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.00am -	Closed	
5.00pm	7.00pm	1.00pm	5.00pm	7.00pm	4.30pm	Closed	

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 7218 registered users
 - 4408 active users (61% of those registered)
 - 111700 visits
 - o 154489 issues
 - An average of 35 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Kidlington Library is located in Kidlington South Ward, Cherwell
 - Population 8167 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Kidlington library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Kidlington	9%	17%	3%	3%	53%	16%	0%	4408
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 18% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 62nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 26th largest for a ward containing a library

- 12.6% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 15% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010

Disability

- 6% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 29th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- 20% of Kidlington library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Kidlington	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	80%	82.32%
Mobility - getting around	8%	6.80%
Hearing	8%	6.07%
Eyesight	4%	4.32%
Using hands / fingers	2%	1.86%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	1.80%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	2.67%
Other	0%	0.61%
no. of respondents	326	8145
Survey response rate	81%	82.67%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 65% of library users were female
 - This is just above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 10.9% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the 32nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library

- 22% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 28th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library
- 5.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 25th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Kidlington library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Kidlington	96%	1%	2%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

		Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
	Kidlington	76.5	0.2	0.4	0.1	1.8	0.1	0.2	13.7	7.1
ſ	Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **above** average proportions of Christians, Hindus, and Muslims

- 11% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - **Above** the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 40th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 16th largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.1% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 25th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Kidlington library described their employment situation as follows:

		Kidlington	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	22%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	15%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	7%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	43%	50%
	no. of cases	157	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	5%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	39%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	57%	50%
	no. of cases	208	4,763
	Total no. of cases	396	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

- It is estimated that 27% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 20th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library

- 11% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 43rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 18th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.15
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Littlemore Library

Oxford Academy Campus, Sandy Lane West, Littlemore OX4 5JY

Key information about Littlemore library:

• Open 19 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 6.00pm	2.00pm - 4.30pm	Closed	9.30am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 1.30pm	Closed
			2.00pm - 4.30pm			

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1118 registered users
 - 559 active users (50% of those registered)
 - o 19550 visits
 - o 13189 issues
 - An average of 24 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Littlemore Library is located in Littlemore Ward, Oxford
 - Population 6082 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Littlemore library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Littlemore	8%	25%	18%	4%	23%	3%	18%	559
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 14% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 16% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 28th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 20% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 29th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 10% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 3rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 33% of Littlemore library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Littlemore	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	67%	82%
Mobility - getting around	11%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	6%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	8%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	6%	3%
Other	3%	1%
no. of respondents	36	8145
Survey response rate	86%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 72% of library users were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

• 23.1% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)

- This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
 - This places the ward as having the 13th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- 39% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 15th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- 5.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 25th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Littlemore library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Littlemore	95%	5%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Littlemore	74.8	0.2	0.1	0.1	2.2	0.2	0.4	15.6	6.4
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **above** average proportions of Christians, Muslims, and Sikhs

- 27% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 10th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- 3.5% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 9th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Littlemore library described their employment situation as follows:

		Littlemore	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	29%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	21%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	3%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	53%	50%
	no. of cases	20	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	3%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	8%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	11%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	11%	31%
	Looking after the home	16%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	47%	50%
	no. of cases	18	4,763
	Total no. of cases	41	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 25th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library

- 21% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 16th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.03
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Neithrop Library

Community Centre, Woodgreen Avenue, Banbury OX16 0AT

Key information about Neithrop library:

• Open 25.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
10.00am - 7.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	10.00am - 1.00pm	10.00am - 5.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - o Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1271 registered users
 - o 667 active users (52% of those registered)
 - o 16100 visits
 - o 34723 issues
 - An average of 52 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Neithrop Library is located in Banbury Neithrop Ward, Cherwell
 - Population 5519 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Neithrop library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Neithrop	10%	28%	7%	3%	41%	10%	1%	667
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 15% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 21% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 7th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 17% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010

Disability

- 9% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 5th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- 14% of Neithrop library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Neithrop	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	86%	82%
Mobility - getting around	7%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia		2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other		1%
no. of respondents	104	8145
Survey response rate	81%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 66% of library users were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 23.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%

- This places the ward as having the 12th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- 32% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 24th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- 6.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 24th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Neithrop library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Neithrop	90%	1%	5%	3%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Neithrop	69.3	0.4	0.1	0.1	4.0	0.7	0.3	17.1	8.1
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has above average proportions of Buddhists, Muslims, and Sikhs

- 21% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 15th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library
- 3.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 7th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Neithrop library described their employment situation as follows:

		Neithrop	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	18%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	13%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	40%	50%
	no. of cases	45	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	6%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	36%	31%
	Looking after the home	14%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	60%	50%
	no. of cases	67	4,763
	Total no. of cases	122	9,945
	Survey response rate	87%	86%

- It is estimated that 33% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 2nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library

- 24% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 14th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.17
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

North Leigh Library

Memorial Hall, Park Road, North Leigh OX29 6SA

Key information about North Leigh library:

• Open 11 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm -	Closed	3.00pm -	Closed	2.00pm -	10.00am -	Closed
4.30pm	Ciosea	7.00pm	Ciosed	4.30pm	12.00pm	Ciosea

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 516 registered users
 - o 371 active users (72% of those registered)
 - o 6500 visits
 - o 19567 issues
 - An average of 53 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- North Leigh Library is located in North Leigh ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 1929 (2010 estimates)

Age

• According to library data, the ages of active users of North Leigh library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
North Leigh	10%	18%	5%	2%	37%	17%	11%	371
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

Older People

- 22% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 19th largest proportion across the county's 136 wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- 8% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

Younger People

- 12% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 17% of North Leigh library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	North Leigh	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	83%	82%
Mobility - getting around	10%	7%
Hearing	8%	6%
Eyesight	6%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	52	8145
Survey response rate	78%	83%

Gender

- 82% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 0.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - o **Below** the county average of 7.4%
- 8% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 0.3% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of North Leigh library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
North Leigh	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
North Leigh	77.0	0.4	0.0	0.4	0.0	0.0	0.2	16.3	5.8
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 North Leigh has an above average proportion of Christians, Buddhists, and Jews.

- 4% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 1.2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use North Leigh library described their employment situation as follows:

		North Leigh	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	13%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	37%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	58%	50%
	no. of cases	30	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work		4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	31%	31%
	Looking after the home	12%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	42%	50%
	no. of cases	22	4,763
	Total no. of cases	62	9,945
	Survey response rate	78%	86%

- It is estimated that 23% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **The same as** the average for the county of 23%

- 5% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.07
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Old Marston Library

Mortimer Hall, Oxford Road, Old Marston OX3 0PH

Key information about Old Marston library:

• Open 17 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 5.00pm	10.00am - 12.00pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed
	5.30pm - 7.00pm		5.30pm - 7.00pm	2.00pm - 5.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - Computers and internet access
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 761 registered users
 - o 472 active users (62% of those registered)
 - 6600 visits
 - o 21132 issues
 - An average of 45 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- The library is currently staffed by 0.57 FTEs
- Old Marston Library is located in the Marston ward, Oxford
- Population 6313 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Old Marston library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Old Marston	12%	27%	5%	2%	46%	7%	1%	472
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 18% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 14.3% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 41st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 14% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **is below** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 7% of Old Marston library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Old Marston	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	93%	82%
Mobility - getting around	0%	7%
Hearing	0%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	0%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	4%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	0%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	27	8145
Survey response rate	82%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 84% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 25.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Above the county average of 7.4%
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 11th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- 41.1% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%

- This places the ward as having the 13th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library
- 10.1% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the county average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 19th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Old Marston library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Old Marston	84%	3%	9%	3%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Old Marston	68.5	0.5	0.9	0.3	2.1	0.3	0.3	17.4	9.8
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Marston ward has above average proportions of minority religions.

- 12% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 34th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library
- 1.8% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 38th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 16th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Old Marston library described their employment situation as follows:

		Old Marston	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
	Employed in a full-time job	19%	25%
Economically	Employed in a part-time job	31%	16%
active	Self-employed full or part- time	9%	8%
	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	59%	50%
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work	9%	4%
Economically inactive	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
mactive	Wholly retired from work	22%	31%
	Looking after the home	6%	8%
	Doing something else	3%	1%
	Sub-total %	41%	50%

- It is estimated that 25% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 40th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 25th largest for a ward containing a library

- 17% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 24th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.4
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Oxford Central Library

Westgate, Oxford OX1 1DJ

Key information about Oxford Central library:

• Open 57 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	Closed
7.00pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	5.30pm	5.30pm	Cioseu

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - o Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netload
 - o Information terminals
 - o Local studies centre
 - Photocopier
 - o Fax
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 46120 registered users
 - o 23595 active users (51% of those registered)
 - o 619700 visits
 - o 622148 issues
 - An average of 26 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Oxford Central Library is located in Carfax Ward, Oxford
 - Population 9814 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Oxford Central library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Oxford Central	4%	6%	1%	2%	77%	8%	1%	23595
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 3% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- 14.4% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 38th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 11th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 4% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library holds regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 2% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 16% of Oxford Central library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Oxford Central	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	84%	82%
Mobility - getting around	3%	7%
Hearing	4%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	391	8145
Survey response rate	73%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 55% of library users were female
 - This is **below** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 20.7% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%

- This places the ward as having the 16th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- 53% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 4th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 2nd largest for a ward containing a library
- 13.9% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 11th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Oxford Central library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Oxford Central	85%	3%	8%	3%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

- 42% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the largest for a ward containing a library
- 1.6% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - The same as the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Oxford Central library described their employment situation as follows:

		Oxford Central	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	31%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	13%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	11%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	0%	0%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	226	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	10%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	5%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	25%	31%
	Looking after the home	2%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	188	4,763
	Total no. of cases	446	9,945
	Survey response rate	78%	86%

- It is estimated that 18% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Below the average for the county of 23%

- 13% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 35th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.12
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Religion, Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate data for these groups in this ward

Sonning Common Library

Grove Road, Sonning Common RG4 9RH

Key information about Sonning Common library:

• Open 11 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 5.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 7.00pm	9.00am - 1.00pm	9.00am - 1.00pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed
			2.00pm - 5.00pm	2.00pm - 5.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 2207 registered users
 - o 1496 active users (68% of those registered)
 - o 33350 visits
 - o 53020 issues
 - An average of 35 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Sonning Common Library is located in Sonning Common ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5132 (2010 estimates)

Age

• According to library data, the ages of active users of Sonning Common library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Sonning Common	13%	30%	4%	2%	38%	11%	2%	1496
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 24% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 9th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- 10.8% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

Younger People

- 20% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 31st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 17% of Sonning Common library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Sonning Common	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	83%	82%
Mobility - getting around	6%	7%
Hearing	8%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	173	8145
Survey response rate	81%	83%

Gender

- 72% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 1.3% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.6% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Sonning Common library:

	All White Groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Sonning Common	97%	1%	2%	1%	1%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Sonning Common	76.5	0.1	0.1	0.3	0.2	0.0	0.2	16.1	6.6
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Sonning Common has an above average proportion of Christians.

- 6% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.3% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Sonning Common library described their employment situation as follows:

		Sonning Common	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	22%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	21%	16%
Economically	Self-employed full or part-time	7%	8%
active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	90	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	33%	31%
	Looking after the home	15%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	94	4,763
	Total no. of cases	204	9,945
	Survey response rate	86%	86%

- It is estimated that 24% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Just above** the average for the county of 23%

- 6% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.24
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Stonesfield Library

Village Hall, Longore, Stonesfield OX29 8EF

Key information about Stonesfield library:

• Open 11 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.30pm -	Closed	10.00am -	2.30pm -	Closed	10.00am -	Closed
7.00pm	Ciosea	12.00pm	5.00pm	Ciosea	12.00pm	Ciosea

- Services (other than books):
 - Audio books
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 436 registered users
 - o 280 active users (64% of those registered)
 - o 7350 visits
 - o 12835 issues
 - An average 46 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Stonesfield Library is located in Stonesfield and Tackley ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 3987 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Stonesfield library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Stonesfield	9%	29%	4%	1%	44%	13%	0%	280
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 20% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 34th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 18th largest for a ward containing a library
- 8.2% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
- Books are provided to the local Lunch Club for the elderly

Younger People

- 18% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 59th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 18th largest for a ward containing a library

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 21% of Stonesfield library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Stonesfield	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	78.95%	82.32%
Mobility - getting around	15.79%	6.80%
Hearing	0.00%	6.07%
Eyesight	0.00%	4.32%
Using hands / fingers	0.00%	1.86%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0.00%	1.80%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	5.26%	2.67%
Other	0.00%	0.61%
no. of respondents	19	8145
Survey response rate	90.48%	82.67%

Gender

- 85% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 0.3% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.2% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Stonesfield library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Stonesfield	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Stonesfield	75.5	0.2	0.0	0.2	0.1	0.0	0.5	15.7	8.0
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

o Stonesfield has an **above** average proportion of Christians

- 3% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 0.7% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Stonesfield library described their employment situation as follows:

		Stonesfield	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	28%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	28%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	6%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	61%	50%
	no. of cases	11	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university		4%
	Unemployed and available for work		4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	6%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	22%	31%
	Looking after the home	11%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	39%	50%
	no. of cases	7	4,763
	Total no. of cases	20	9,945
	Survey response rate	86%	86%

- It is estimated that 24% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Just above the average for the county of 23%

- 5% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.27
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Summertown Library

South Parade, Summertown OX2 7JN

Key information about Summertown library:

• Open 42.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am - 5.30pm	9.30am - 7.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 7.00pm	9.30am - 5.30pm	9.00am - 4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - o Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 6873 registered users
 - 4130 active users (60% of those registered)
 - o 120450 visits
 - o 147771 issues
 - An average of 36 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Summertown Library is located in Summertown Ward, Oxford
 - Population 7472 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Summertown library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Summertown	10%	15%	4%	2%	58%	10%	0%	4130
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 13% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 13.1% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 50th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 18% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 63rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 19th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library holds regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 18% of Summertown library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Summertown	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	82%	82%
Mobility - getting around	7%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	3%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	149	8145
Survey response rate	78%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 70% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

- 17.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%

- This places the ward as having the 22nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- 34% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 15%
 - This places the ward as having the 21st largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- 11.2% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Above the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
 - This places the ward as having the 16th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 4th largest for a ward containing a library
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Summertown library:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Summertown	96%	1%	2%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Summertown	60.8	1.3	0.7	1.8	2.3	0.3	0.7	25.0	7.2
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **above** average proportions of minority religions

- 14% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 26th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- 1.4% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Summertown library described their employment situation as follows:

		Summertown	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	23%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	13%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	75	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	4%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	3%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	38%	31%
	Looking after the home	8%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	91	4,763
	Total no. of cases	182	9,945
	Survey response rate	87%	86%

- It is estimated that 21% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 23%

- 21% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 17th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Thame Library

3 North Street, Thame OX9 3BH

Key information about Thame library:

• Open 42.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am - 5.30pm	9.30am - 7.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 7.00pm	9.30am - 5.30pm	9.00am - 4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - o Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - o Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 6437 registered users
 - 5287 active users (82% of those registered)
 - o 79800 visits
 - o 113348 issues
 - An average of 21 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Thame Library is located in Thame South Ward, South Oxfordshire
 - Population 5377 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Thame library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Thame	9%	18%	4%	3%	56%	10%	0%	5287
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 22% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 17th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library

- 13% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 52nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 18th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 19% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 39th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library holds regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 13% of Thame library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Thame	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	87%	82%
Mobility - getting around	4%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	252	8145
Survey response rate	83%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 66% of library users were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

 1.7% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)

- This is below the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 7% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.1% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Thame library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Thame	99%	0%	0%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Thame	75.6	0.1	0.2	0.3	0.2	0.1	0.2	16.7	6.6
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

- 8% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 37th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Thame library described their employment situation as follows:

		Thame	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	26%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	19%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	53%	50%
	no. of cases	144	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	28%	31%
	Looking after the home	12%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	47%	50%
	no. of cases	129	4,763
	Total no. of cases	292	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 34th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 21st largest for a ward containing a library

- 10% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - The same as the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.2
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Wallingford Library

High Street, Wallingford OX10 0DB

Key information about Wallingford library:

• Open 37 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.30am - 5.30pm	9.30am - 5.30pm	Closed	9.30am - 7.00pm	9.30am - 5.30pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 5154 registered users
 - o 3130 active users (61% of those registered)
 - o 81100 visits
 - 102975 issues
 - An average of 33 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Wallingford Library is located in Wallingford North Ward, South Oxfordshire
 - Population 6117 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Wallingford library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Wallingford	13%	18%	4%	3%	50%	12%	1%	3130
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 17% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 18.7% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

 This places the ward as having the 18th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library

Younger People

- 18% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 50th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library holds regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 13% of Wallingford library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Wallingford	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	87%	82%
Mobility - getting around	3%	7%
Hearing	6%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	0%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other		1%
no. of respondents	231	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 70% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 3.3% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 12% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)

- Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.5% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Wallingford library:

Wallingford	All White groups 98%	Mixed 0%	Asian	Black	Other 1%
vvaiiiigioru	30 70	U 70	U //0	U 70	1 70
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Wallingford	74.7	0.2	0.4	0.1	0.8	0.0	0.2	17.1	6.6
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

- 12% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 32nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- 2.4% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 19th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Wallingford library described their employment situation as follows:

			Oxfordshire Weighted
		Wallingford	total
	Employed in a full-time job	25%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	18%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	0%	0%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	126	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	31%	31%
	Looking after the home	12%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	121	4,763
	Total no. of cases	268	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 26th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15st largest for a ward containing a library

- 15% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 28th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 10th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.2
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Wantage Library

Stirlings Road, Wantage OX12 7BB

Key information about Wantage library:

• Open 50.5 hours a week:

Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
 9.30am - 5.30pm	9.00am - 5.30pm	9.00am - 1.00pm	9.00am - 8.00pm	9.00am - 4.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - o Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 7961 registered users
 - o 4784 active users (60% of those registered)
 - o 153050 visits
 - o 160530 issues
 - An average of 34 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Wantage Library is located in Wantage Charlton Ward, Vale of White Horse
 - Population 7276 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Wantage library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Wantage	9%	16%	3%	3%	52%	16%	1%	4784
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 21% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 33rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 17th largest for a ward containing a library
- 18.1% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 20th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 8th largest for a ward containing a library

- 20% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This is **above** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 28th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 7th largest for a ward containing a library
- The library holds regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- 13% of Wantage library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Wantage	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	86%	82%
Mobility - getting around	5%	7%
Hearing	4%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	371	8145
Survey response rate	85%	83%

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 60% of library users were female
 - This is **below** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 7% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Wantage library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Wantage	97%	1%	2%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Wantage	74.7	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.1	0.1	0.2	17.0	7.4
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

- 9% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.4% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Wantage library described their employment situation as follows:

		Wantage	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	28%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	12%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	8%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	184	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	3%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	3%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	33%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	199	4,763
	Total no. of cases	423	9,945
	Survey response rate	87%	86%

- It is estimated that 27% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 22nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library

- 10% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - The same as the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.01
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Watlington Library

Greengates, 35 High Street, Watlington OX49 5PZ

Key information about Watlington library:

• Open 25 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 7.00pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	Closed	2.00pm - 6.00pm	9.30am - 12.30pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
	2.00pm - 5.00pm			2.00pm - 5.30pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 1675 registered users
 - 1125 active users (67% of those registered)
 - o 28100 visits
 - o 29274 issues
 - An average 26 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Watlington Library is located in Watlington ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5154 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Watlington library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Watlington	11%	19%	3%	1%	50%	14%	1%	1125
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 21% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 27th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 15th largest for a ward containing a library

- 11.5% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 17% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 8% of Watlington library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Watlington	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	92%	82%
Mobility - getting around	2%	7%
Hearing	3%	6%
Eyesight	1%	4%
Using hands / fingers	3%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	99	8145
Survey response rate	80%	83%

Gender

- 79% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 0.9% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 6% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.1% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%

• The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Watlington library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Watlington	97%	1%	2%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

Religion

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Watlington	75.5	0.1	0.1	0.3	0.3	0.1	0.4	16.4	7.0
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Watlington has an above average proportion of Christians

Deprivation

- 6% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - o **Below** the average for the county of 10%
- 1.2% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Watlington library described their employment situation as follows:

		Watlington	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	15%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	23%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	11%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	50%	50%
	no. of cases	55	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	4%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled		2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	35%	31%
	Looking after the home	9%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	50%	50%
	no. of cases	56	4,763
	Total no. of cases	124	9,945
	Survey response rate	90%	86%

• It is estimated that 21% of the ward's households lack broadband

Below the average for the county of 23%

Rural communities

- 6% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.25
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Wheatley Library

The Merry Bells, High Street, Wheatley OX33 1XP

Key information about Wheatley library:

• Open 25.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
Closed	2.00pm - 7.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	2.00pm - 5.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
		2.00pm - 5.00pm		2.00pm - 6.00pm		

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 2519 registered users
 - o 1551 active users (62% of those registered)
 - o 22800 visits
 - o 51856 issues
 - An average of 33 issues per active user, just above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Wheatley Library is located in Wheatley ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 5133 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Wheatley library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Wheatley	10%	18%	5%	3%	49%	15%	1%	1551
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 22% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 14th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 9th largest for a ward containing a library

- 11.5% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 12% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - o This **below** the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 5% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is the same the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 21% of Wheatley library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Wheatley	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	78%	82%
Mobility - getting around	8%	7%
Hearing	9%	6%
Eyesight	5%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	226	8145
Survey response rate	83%	83%

Gender

- 72% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 2.5% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 10% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.5% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)

- Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Wheatley library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Wheatley	98%	1%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Wheatley	74.9	0.2	0.4	0.4	0.5	0.2	0.3	16.1	7.0
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 Wheatley ward has **above** average proportions of Hindus, Jews, and Sikh

- 4% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.1% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Wheatley library described their employment situation as follows:

		Wheatley	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	23%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	17%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	10%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	51%	50%
	no. of cases	122	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	0%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	38%	31%
	Looking after the home	5%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	49%	50%
	no. of cases	119	4,763
	Total no. of cases	264	9,945
	Survey response rate	88%	86%

- It is estimated that 25% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Just above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 39th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 24th largest for a ward containing a library

- 7% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.08
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Witney Library

Welch Way, Witney OX28 6JH

Key information about Witney library:

• Open 51.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	9.00am -	Closed
7.00pm	1.00pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	7.00pm	4.30pm	Olosea

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - o Foreign language material
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Music CDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Netloan
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies centre
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 14444 registered users
 - o 8693 active users (60% of those registered)
 - o 225200 visits
 - o 270847 issues
 - An average of 26 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
 - Witney Library is located in Witney South Ward, West Oxfordshire
 - Population 6378 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Witney library were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Witney	9%	15%	3%	3%	58%	12%	1%	8693
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 18% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 59th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 25th largest for a ward containing a library

- 11.8% of the ward's over-65s receive some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 17% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is the same as the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library holds regular 'Rhyme times' and class visits for children

Disability

- 7% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
 - This places the ward as having the 11th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 6th largest for a ward containing a library
- 13% of Witney library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Witney	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	81%	82.32%
Mobility - getting around	6%	6.80%
Hearing	8%	6.07%
Eyesight	8%	4.32%
Using hands / fingers	1%	1.86%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	1.80%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	2%	2.67%
Other	1%	0.61%
no. of respondents	435	8145
Survey response rate	83%	82.67%

• The library hosts story sessions for adults with severe learning disabilities

Gender

- According to the 2009 PLUS survey, 65% of library users were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

Ethnicity

• 5.1% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)

- This is below the Oxfordshire average of 7.4%
- 12% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 2.7% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Witney library:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Witney	98%	0%	1%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Witney	74.7	0.1	0.2	0.2	0.1	0.1	0.2	17.0	7.4
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

• The ward has **below** average proportions of minority religions

- 11% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Above the average for the county of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 38th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 14th largest for a ward containing a library
- 1.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Above the county rate of 1.6%
 - This places the ward as having the 34th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Witney library described their employment situation as follows:

		Witney	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	20%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	16%	16%
Economically active	Self-employed full or part-time	9%	8%
	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	216	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	5%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	36%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else	1%	1%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	267	4,763
	Total no. of cases	517	9,945
	Survey response rate	92%	86%

- It is estimated that 31% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 5th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 3rd largest for a ward containing a library

- 14% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Above the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
 - This places the ward as having the 32nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 12th largest for a ward containing a library
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.05
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

No appropriate information exists for these groups

Woodcote Library

Reading Road, Woodcote RG8 0QY

Key information about Woodcote library:

• Open 17.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	lednesday Thursday		Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm -	2.00pm -	Closed	9.30am -	9.30am -	9.30am -	Closed
7.30pm	5.00pm	Ciosea	12.30pm	12.30pm	12.30pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 1804 registered users
 - 1082 active users (60% of those registered)
 - o 55200 visits
 - 42936 issues
 - An average 40 issues per active user, below the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Woodcote Library is located in Woodcote ward, South Oxfordshire
- Population 2763 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Woodcote library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Woodcote	7%	21%	15%	3%	40%	12%	2%	1082
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 15% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- 10.5% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 15% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is below as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
- The library regularly runs class visits for children

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 13% of Woodcote library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Woodcote	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	87%	82%
Mobility - getting around	5%	7%
Hearing	5%	6%
Eyesight	3%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	2%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	121	8145
Survey response rate	89%	83%

Gender

- 69% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 1% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 5% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 4% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Woodcote library:

	All White Groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Woodcote	99%	1%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)	
Woodcote	77.2	0.2	0.0	0.3	0.3	0.1	0.3	15.9	5.7	
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3	

o Woodcote has an **above** average proportion of Christians

- 9% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Just below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.5% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Woodcote library described their employment situation as follows:

		Woodcote	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	23%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	16%	16%
Economically active	Self-employed full or part-time	16%	8%
	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	55%	50%
	no. of cases	67	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	4%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	2%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	27%	31%
	Looking after the home	9%	8%
	Doing something else	2%	1%
	Sub-total %	45%	50%
	no. of cases	54	4,763
	Total no. of cases	132	9,945
	Survey response rate	89%	86%

- It is estimated that 23% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Equal to** the average for the county of 23%

- 4% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - Below the average of Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores -0.31
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Woodstock Library

Hensington Road, Woodstock OX20 1JQ

Key information about Woodstock library:

• Open 26.5 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
1.00pm -	9.30am -	9.30am -	Closed	1.00pm -	9.30am -	Closed
7.00pm	1.00pm	5.00pm	Ciosea	7.00pm	1.00pm	Closed

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - o Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - o 2224 registered users
 - o 1371 active users (62% of those registered)
 - o 22800 visits
 - 53371 issues
 - An average of 39 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Woodstock Library is located in Woodstock and Bladon ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 3855 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Woodstock library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Woodstock	12%	17%	3%	2%	49%	16%	1%	1371
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 25% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC estimates, 2010)
 - This is above as the Oxfordshire average of 17%
 - This places the ward as having the 6th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 5th largest for a ward containing a library

- 11.9% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010

- 9% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This below the Oxfordshire average of 17% between 0-15 in 2010
- The library runs regular 'Rhymetimes' and class visits for children

Disability

- 3% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just under 17% of Woodstock library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Woodstock	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	83%	82%
Mobility - getting around	8%	7%
Hearing	7%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	1%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	1%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	4%	3%
Other	1%	1%
no. of respondents	137	8145
Survey response rate	81%	83%

Gender

- 73% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is above the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 2.2% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%
- 9% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 1.7% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)

- Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Woodstock library:

	All White groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Woodstock	97%	1%	1%	1%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Woodstock	75.4	0.4	0.4	0.2	0.2	0.1	0.4	15.7	7.2
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

 Woodstock has an **above** average proportion of Christians, Buddhists, and Hindus.

- 7% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Below the average for the county of 10%
- 0.9% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - o **Below** the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Woodstock library described their employment situation as follows:

		Woodstock	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	20%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	13%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	14%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme	1%	0%
	Sub-total %	48%	50%
	no. of cases	75	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	1%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
Economically	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
inactive	Wholly retired from work	38%	31%
	Looking after the home	10%	8%
	Doing something else		1%
	Sub-total %	52%	50%
	no. of cases	82	4,763
	Total no. of cases	167	9,945
	Survey response rate	92%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - Above the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 28th largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 16th largest for a ward containing a library

- 10% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - The same as the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 0.45
 - o **Below** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50

Sexual orientation, Gender reassignment, Marriage & Civil Partnership, Pregnancy and maternity

• No appropriate information exists for these groups

Wychwood Library

29 High Street, Milton-Under-Wychwood OX7 6LD

Key information about Wychwood library:

• Open 20 hours a week:

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
2.00pm - 7.00pm	Closed	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed	2.00pm - 7.00pm	9.30am - 1.00pm	Closed
		2.00pm - 5.00pm				

- Services (other than books):
 - Newspapers and magazines
 - Audio books
 - o DVDs
 - o Computer and Internet access
 - Information terminals
 - Local studies collection
 - Photocopier
 - Book drop
- In 2010-11, there were:
 - 1314 registered users
 - o 935 active users (60% of those registered)
 - o 17550 visits
 - o 48125 issues
 - An average 51 issues per active user, above the Oxfordshire average of 32
- Wychwood Library is located in Milton-under-Wychwood ward, West Oxfordshire
- Population 2039 (2010 estimates)

Age

 According to library data, the ages of active users of Wychwood library in the period 2010-11 were as follows:

	0-4	5-11	12-14	15-17	18-59	60+	Not individual members	Total
Wychwood	12%	20%	5%	2%	43%	17%	2%	935
Oxfordshire	9%	16%	3%	3%	58%	11%	1%	130490

- 22% of the ward's population are over 65 (OCC population estimates, 2010)
 - This is above the Oxfordshire average of 17%

- This places the ward as having the 23rd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 13th largest for a ward containing a library
- 7.2% of the ward's over-65s received some form of adult social care in March 2010
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 12.6% in March 2010
- Deposit collections are supplied to local care homes

- 13% of the population were between 0-15 in 2010
 - This is **below** as the Oxfordshire average of 17%

Disability

- 4% of the ward's working population were claiming Disability Living Allowance in May 2010
 - This is below the Oxfordshire average of 5% in May 2010
- Just over 14% of Wychwood library users who responded to the 2009 PLUS survey users reported a disability
 - o This is **below** the Oxfordshire average of 18%
 - o The responses were as follows:

	Wychwood	Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)
None / not applicable	86%	82%
Mobility - getting around	3%	7%
Hearing	8%	6%
Eyesight	4%	4%
Using hands / fingers	2%	2%
Learning disability, e.g. dyslexia	0%	2%
Mental health problem, e.g. depression	3%	3%
Other	0%	1%
no. of respondents	119	8145
Survey response rate	83%	83%

Gender

- 80% of library users who completed the 2009 PLUS survey were female
 - This is **above** the returns for the county as a whole (weighted for all libraries) of 64% of library users

- 0.8% of local school children have English as a second language (school census 2009)
 - Below the county average of 7.4%

- 2% of local school children are from black or minority ethnic (BME) backgrounds (school census 2009)
 - Below the Oxfordshire average of 15%
- 0.5% of the ward's population are from BME backgrounds (2001 census)
 - Below the county average of 4.1%
- The 2009 PLUS survey of library users reported the following ethnic backgrounds for users of Wychwood library:

	All white groups	Mixed	Asian	Black	Other
Wychwood	100%	0%	0%	0%	0%
Oxfordshire (weighted for all Oxfordshire libraries)	86%	1%	2%	1%	0%

 According to the 2001 census, the religious make-up of the ward was as follows:

	Christian (%)	Buddhist (%)	Hindu (%)	Jewish (%)	Muslim (%)	Sikh (%)	Other (%)	No Religion (%)	People not stating religion (%)
Wychwood	78.6	0.0	0.0	0.4	0.0	0.0	0.2	13.8	7.1
Oxfordshire	72.9	0.3	0.3	0.3	1.3	0.1	0.3	17.2	7.3

Wychwood has an above average proportion of Christians

- 4% of children in the ward are in poverty (HMRC 2008)
 - Just below the average for the county of 10%
- 1.4% of the working age population claimed Jobseekers' Allowance in May 2010
 - Just below the county rate of 1.6%
- Respondents to the 2009 PLUS survey who use Wychwood library described their employment situation as follows:

		Wychwood	Oxfordshire Weighted total
	Employed in a full-time job	17%	25%
	Employed in a part-time job	12%	16%
	Self-employed full or part-time	15%	8%
Economically active	On a government supported training programme		0%
	Sub-total %	44%	50%
	no. of cases	58	4,377
	In full-time education at school, college or university	2%	4%
	Unemployed and available for work	2%	4%
	Permanently sick / disabled	1%	2%
Economically inactive	Wholly retired from work	34%	31%
	Looking after the home	15%	8%
	Doing something else	2%	1%
	Sub-total %	56%	50%
	no. of cases	73	4,763
	Total no. of cases	141	9,945
	Survey response rate	92%	86%

- It is estimated that 26% of the ward's households lack broadband
 - o **Above** the average for the county of 23%
 - This places the ward as having the 32nd largest proportion across the county's 136 statistical wards, and the 19th largest for a ward containing a library

- 6% of the ward's population lack access to a car or a van (2001 census)
 - o **Below** the average for Oxfordshire of 10%
- On the 2007 IMD Barriers subdomain of geographical barriers, it scores 1.7
 - o **Above** the Oxfordshire average of 0.50